
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

February 14, 2023 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp opened the meeting via Zoom link at 4:05pm, Roll Call 

was taken  

 

In attendance: Councilor Paula Schnepp; Councilor Gordon Starr;  

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes; (late arrival) Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  

 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp made the announcement that the Committee members 

were all meeting remote using the Zoom link provided to the Public and the Committee members 
 
Join Zoom Meeting  https://townofbarnstable-us.zoom.us/j/88955737851  Meeting ID: 889 5573 7851 
One tap mobile   888 475 4499 US Toll-free    833 548 0276 US Toll-free   Meeting ID: 889 5573 7851 
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp asked for any Public Comment: 

 

Cheryl Powell, Chairperson for the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission 

would like to support Jennifer Hinckley-Needham for applying and supports her application being 

submitted to serve on the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission.  

 

Interviews began with the Youth Commission members:  

 

Councilor Paula Schnepp 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Jeffery Mendes   
Councilor Gordon Starr 
Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  
 

https://townofbarnstable-us.zoom.us/j/88955737851


 
 

  

Chair of the Committee asked the Committee members if they had any questions for Ms. Grant. 

Councilor Starr asked Ms. Grant why she would like to join the Youth Commission. 

Ms. Grant stated she like to be involved and help out the students whenever she can, she is very 

interested in what the Youth Commission does, especially the job fair and the One Love presentation, 

 
Ms. Garthee has attended the Youth Commission meetings, has enjoyed all the activities they have done, 

and likes that the Youth Commission involves all the schools in Barnstable, not just the High School. 

Wants to give back to her community. Councilor Mendes asked if Ms. Garthee had other interests in 

school besides the Youth Commission, Ms. Garthee said she is part of the Key Club as well as Track 

and Field, swimming and golf.  She also attends Field Hockey in the summer. Councilor Starr asked 

why she would like to be part of the Youth Commission; Ms. Garthee is a freshman this year, and is 

familiar with the students that are part of it currently. She like the environmental issues that the Youth 

Commission does, there is so much they do and she would like to be part of it. Chair of the 

Appointments Committee explained the process to Ms. Garthee after tonight’s interview.  

 

 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy and Councilor Nikolas Atsalis joined (4:35pm) 

 

 



 
 

  

Melissa Alden 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
 

Ms. Alden had chosen several Committees on her application; however she is more passionate about the 

Council on Aging. Chair of the Committee asked if any of the other Appointments Committee members 

had any questions for Ms. Alden. Councilor Starr asked what her passion was for the Council on Aging, 



 
 

  

and why she would be a good fit for the committee. Ms. Alden received her Master’s in Elder Law and it 

has been her focus. Prior to that she was part of the SHINE Program and is certified, finds it very 

interesting to work with the elderly with benefits, or anything else they need help with. Ms. Alden was a 

police officer in Yarmouth for a number of years, and through that she discovered that the elderly 

population here on the Cape need a lot of services, and there is not enough people to assist with 

everything that needs to be done, so she feels that she is a very good fit for the Committee as her passion 

is helping those who can’t or that do not have family here to support them. 

Councilor Mendes asked about as far as the elderly population, what is the most urgent issue they are 

facing. Ms. Alden stated Housing, lack of oversight at the Nursing Homes, who they hire to care for the 

individuals in Nursing Homes, lack of resources on the Cape for Nursing Homes. Would like to see 

intergenerational happen here, but not sure how that would work, but it’s an idea she has. Councilor 

Shaughnessy thanked Melissa for applying, Councilor Shaughnessy said this Committee does need 

young individuals that do this type of work in the Community, so it is great to have someone such as 

Melissa join the Council on Aging. 

 

Barry Sheingold 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
Chair of Committee thanked Mr. Sheingold for his interest in applying for the open position on the 

Infrastructure and Energy Committee. Chair of the Committee asked the other members if they had any 

questions for Mr. Sheingold. Councilor Mendes asked “What sector of the Energy Commission did you 

work for.” Mr. Sheingold started as a lawyer for the Federal Energy Regulatory for the Federal 

Government that regulates the cost of Energy at a Federal level, worked for a utility company as a 

lawyer. Started his own business about 20 years ago. Councilor Starr asked about electric vehicles and 

his thoughts on this. Mr. Sheingold said he is very interested in this, but has no agenda on it and if the 



 
 

  

Infrastructure and Energy Committee looks at this topic, he would certainly work with the members on 

whatever they wanted to focus on.  

Councilor Shaughnessy asked if he was aware that Barnstable is moving in that direction of all types of 

Energy solutions. Councilor Shaughnessy asked about consensus and how does he feel we get there as a 

Town. Mr. Sheingold answered it’s important to hear all opinions, and then formulate the solution for all 

the ideas. Chair of the Appointments Committee thanked Mr. Sheingold for submitting such an 

extensive resume and application; also explained was the process after tonight’s interview. 

 

Sharon Brown 

   

             
Councilor Atsalis thanked Ms. Brown for applying and asked what her vision of the Recreation 

Commission was. Ms. Brown stated it is an Advisory Board and understands the role of the Recreation 

Commission. She feels that the HYCC needs more to offer the visiting teams, there is no snack bar 

operation, so there is nothing to offer anyone, and to keep the use of the spaces that are vacant now 

should be filled. Would like to see more use of the facility as a whole, there is so much more that can be 

done. The fields in our Town need some help to bring in more to the Cape, we on the Cape travel off 

Cape to do all the things we should be doing here. Councilor Atsalis asked about why the snack bar is 

closed, she is not sure why, she did look into it but did not get far with any answers, she would always 

go to the Kennedy Rink and the best thing was the food, everyone gathered before skating and talked 

and ate it was fun, at the HYCC it’s just a facility now. 

Councilor Shaughnessy thanked her for submitting her application and asked what her perspective was 

on getting more programs here. She believes it’s the marketing of the HYCC, there is so much that that 

facility could offer, we had all this back in the day, but it has all disappeared and we need to get all that 

back again and make Barnstable what it was before. 



 
 

  

Jennifer Hinckley-

Needham

 
Councilor Atsalis asked what she though the Committee needed in order to protect the history of Main 

Street, she wants to bring back the old main street where people come to shop like in Falmouth and 

Chatham there needs to be more Community involvement on the happenings in Hyannis, Main Street 

needs to be brought back to the old way and she wants to help bring it back. 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

James O’Leary 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

Kathleen Strudwick 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
 

Chair of Committee asked for any more additional comments or questions. Chair of Committee asked 

for any motions for any of the individuals interviewed tonight.  

Councilor Atsalis made the motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. James O’Leary for the 

Recreation Commission, this was seconded by Councilor Mendes. A Roll Call vote was taken. 

 



 
 

  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  Yes  

 

Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Melissa Alden as a regular 

member to the Council on Aging to a term expiring 06/2025 and Kathleen Strudwick as a regular 

member to the Council on Aging to a term expiring 06/2024 this was seconded by Councilor Starr. A 

Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

 

(Councilor Atsalis needed to leave) 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr made the motion to recommend to the full Council Shalanda Grant and Megan 

Garthee as student members to the Youth Commission for a term expiring 06/2024. A Roll Call vote 

was taken. 

 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes made the motion for Jennifer Hinckley- Needham as a regular member to the 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission to a term expiring 06/2023; and Matt 

Clark as a regular member to the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission to a 

term expiring 06/2025. A Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

 

Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Barry Sheingold as a regular 

member to the Infrastructure and Energy Committee to a term expiring 06/2025. This was seconded by 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes. A Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Christopher Lauzon to 

the Comprehensive Financial Advisory Board as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2025. This was 

seconded by Councilor Mendes. A Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

 



 
 

  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

  

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the motion to 

adjourn; this was seconded by Councilor Jeffrey Mendes. A Roll Call vote was taken. 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr  Yes  

Councilor Paula Schnepp                  Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  Yes  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  Yes 

 

ADJOURN: 5:52pm 


